Associate of Science in Practical Nursing Nursing & Allied Health Department April - June 2023

ASSOCIATE OF SCIENCE IN PRACTICAL NURSING

- The Associate of Science in Practical Nursing Program 2022-2023 cohort completed the second semester, Spring 2023, with seventeen (17) students. The students completed lectures, laboratory practice, and clinicals for the the following courses:
 - NU220 Medical Surgical Nursing
 - o NU230 Maternal Newborn Concepts & Skills
 - o NU240 Pediatric Nursing Concepts & Skills
- Clinical practice for these courses were coordinated with the Guam Memorial Hospital Authority and Dr. Shieh's Clinic. We are thankful for the continued support of our clinical affiliates for providing our students with the opportunity to achieve their clinical experience in their prospective agencies.
- The students will be preparing for their final semester this coming Fall 2023 and will be taking the following course lectures, laboratory practice, and clinicals:
 - NU250 Mental Health Nursing
 - o NU280 Nursing Trends
 - o NU281 NCLEX Review & Transition
 - o NU292 Practical Nursing Clinical
- We anticipate clinical participation will be conducted at the Guam Memorial Hospital Authority, Guam Department of Corrections Medical Clinic, Guam Regional Medical City, & Guam Behavioral Health & Wellness Center. We look forward to the upcoming clinical opportunities and appreciate the continued support of our clinical affiliates and partners.
- A few of our ASPN students recently volunteered to assist Todu Guam with Post-Typhoon
 Marwar outreach events. We appreciate the service and support our students were able to provide
 after the typhoon to help those who were in need of care or services immediately following the
 storm.
- Applications for the Spring 2024-2025 ASPN cohort have been extended to July 24, 2023 by 5pm. All interested students may submit an application to the Nursing & Allied Health Department. Requirements to apply for the program may also be found on our department website or under the MyGCC announcements tab.
- Students who are interested in declaring or taking classes for the practical nursing program are highly encouraged to seek advisement from the Nursing & Allied Health Department. For assistance or inquiries you may email Ms. Tasi Mafnas at tasimarina.mafnas@guamcc.edu or Ms. Dorothy-Lou M. Duenas at dorothylou.duenas@guamcc.edu.

Dorothy Lou M. Duenas MSN, RN Nursing & Allied Health Administrator

10 July 2023